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April 2017
Dear Former Pupils,
We hope that you will be able to attend this summer’s reunion on Sunday 21st May.  It will start at 12.00 noon and finish by 2.30pm, with the barbecue starting at about 1.30pm.  On your arrival please go to the sunken gardens. This reunion is an excellent opportunity to meet old friends and staff and it is always a pleasure to also see your parents, who are very welcome to join us in the sunken gardens from 2.00pm.

It is wonderful to write with such positive news. The school has never been so full and in an effort to meet the tremendous demand for places we are opening a third Year 4 class in September. Years 2 and 3 are full and we are in the fortunate (but frustrating) position of having waiting lists in most year groups. We continue to have numerous former pupils sending their children to the school. If this is something which might be on your agenda please let us know as soon as you can! 

2017 has been our most successful year for scholarships, with 17 awards having been gained from senior schools including awards for sport, art and music as well as academic scholarships. We are proud to see excellence in so many different fields.  Our children continue to move onto some prestigious senior schools including this year some a little further afield - Oundle, Marlborough, Rugby and Bedford. 

The highlight on the sports field has to be winning the National Prep Schools Under 13 6-a-side competition. This was against the best prep schools in the country and is the first time we have won. Mr Stedman was understandably proud and now fulfils one of his core ambitions. The U11 team are in the 6-a-side National Finals so we have our fingers crossed for an unlikely double!! Other sporting successes include winning the St Albans’ U12 Cricket Festival, three of our children reaching the National Athletics Finals and numerous children playing sport at County or Academy level.

The new Performing Arts Centre is now in full use and as I write ‘James and the Giant Peach’ is coming to fruition. The Middle School play, ‘Ali Baba and the Bongo Bandits’ was widely regarded as one of the best Middle School productions we have witnessed, and the opportunities the facility presents have enhanced the school no end. Music has hugely benefitted with us now having three choirs (two of which have performed at the Royal Albert Hall and the 02 Arena) and our orchestra, wind band and guitar ensemble have increased in strength and talent. This has all been recognized at the prestigious Watford Music Festival and our choirs that performed there gained two distinctions.

We are looking to the future and our next major capital expenditure will be the development of the sports hall; adding changing rooms, a store room and a balcony. We may also look to integrate some new classrooms.
The former pupils’ Facebook page (the group name is Westbrook Hay School) has an ever increasing membership with over 80 pupils joining in the last year, and now has nearly 400 members. If you or your friends from the school have not yet joined, please ask for a friend request and I will add you to the group. You can also keep up with our news on social media by liking the school Facebook page ‘Westbrook Hay Prep School’ and following us on twitter @westbrookhaysch.

Please do make the effort to come along on Sunday 21st May.  It will be great for the staff to see the faces from the past and catch up with what you have all been up to. The cost is £6 and this can be paid directly into our school bank account (details below).
Our bank details are: Allied Irish Bank, A/C Westbrook Hay Educational Trust Ltd, Sort Code: 23 84 85, Account No: 01108083, Reference:  OBS + surname.

Either way, can you let us know if you are attending by email or by completing the website form which can be found at the ‘former pupil’ page on our super new website. 
Yours sincerely,
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Peter Makower

peter_makower@westbrookhay.co.uk
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